
HUMBIE, EAST & WEST SALTOUN AND BOLTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
  

Minutes 
367th Meeting 

 

Tuesday, 5th of November 2024 
19:30 

Fletcher Hall 
 

 

Present: Iain Galloway, Shamin Akhtar, George McGuire, Tom Trotter, Janet Beck, Derek Logie, Carla Ward,  
                 Frank Kirwan 
In Attendance: Kerrie McIntosh, Carrie Murray, Alasdair Wylie, Grant Thomson 
 

Agenda 
item 

 
 

Action 

1.  Apologies 
Margo Hodge, Robin Grenfell, Alexander Wilson, John McMillan, Mandy 
Harrington 
 

 
 

2.  Disclosure of Interests 
CM – works at farm that submitted application for Windmill at Howden. 
 

 

3.  Approval of previous minutes and action update 
The minutes were approved. 
 
Follow up with Kiera for additional information on the community 
volunteer speed trapping programme. 
 
EL Community Benefit SCIO 
Iain is on the group – no paperwork required.  
 
Bughtknowe  
FK – does seem that track has been removed. It would still be good to 
have confirmation. 
 

 
 
 
CW to follow up with 
Kiera 

4.  Finance 
The report was shared ahead of the meeting. 
 

 

5.  Funding Request 
CC agreed to provide the funding for the tree as requested. Funding 
application approved.  

 
 
 
 

6.  Planning Applications 
24/01047/P - Change of use of open space to garden ground, 
erection of fencing and gates and formation of hardstanding areas   
24/01091/P - Installation of a 1 turbine and associated works 

 
There were no objections to either of the applications. 
 

 
 

7.  Correspondence (since last meeting)   



N/A  
8.  Website  

• Add information regarding the LPP 
• Add link to Council Website survey 
 

 
IG add info. 
IG add survey link. 
 

9.  AOB 
 

Saltoun Church 
DL asked whether there was any update. IG indicated that the surveyor 
had been out and will prepare a report. The request is for the surveyor 
to provide developer proposals, outlining the extent, difficulty and 
approximate cost of work. The surveyor has suggested that a 
complication to making the report will be the number of people 
potentially using the space and hence the regulatory requirement for 
bathroom space. It was agreed with the surveyor to prepare the report 
based on what was most challenging from a regulatory point of view, 
which turns out to be the requirements for a café or restaurant space.  
 
LPP 
IG noted that they would be starting surveys this week. 4 will be done 
throughout November. They currently have just over 100 people 
registered. They will collect the information then assemble.  
This is not a voting process – it is an information sharing process.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10.  Date of next meeting 
3rd of December 2024 
Humbie Village Hall 
19:30 

 
 

 


